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Board of Directors Meeting
ST. JOHNS COMMUNITY CAMPUS
The A. D. Davis Building
3940 Lewis Speedway, St. Augustine, FL 32084

September 21, 2023


ST. JOHNS COMMUNITY CAMPUS

Attending: Board President Aaron Johnson, Board Vice President Mike Davis, Board Secretary Andy Norman, Directors Ron Brown, Brookes Burkhardt, Ann-Marie Butler, Chuck Gillingham, Kevin Sweeny.  Absent: Treasurer Grant Misterly, Past President Rob Matthews, and Ken Smith.  Also attending:  Executive Director Kathy Jackson, CFO Justin Breidenstein, and Development Director Neal Benson.

A quorum was announced and the meeting was called to order at 12:30 pm by Board President Aaron Johnson.

The minutes of the June 29, 2023 meeting of the charter school were reviewed and approved following a motion by Ron Brown and a second by Kevin Sweeny.

Lynne Funcheon presented the SJCC Report of School for the September 2023 reporting period.
The current enrollment is 64 students total as of today, with 2 additional added by next week.
Enrollment continues to increase and the school district and Community Campus are currently trying to figure out the of a bridge program for those EBD students that do not fit into any current model. Space for these students is the issue not programming.
No students will graduate in December so we will have the first year where January may become a spacing issue.
From Lynne’s report:
Space is a concern already as the county continues to grow. Our sister transitional programs at the district are having the same issues so we are trying to get creative together to make sure that the students have a quality, appropriate program to transition into after deferment.
We are currently using our new arts building for classes and that has helped tremendously but our cafeteria is now housing a homeroom in the am and pm. This has actually worked out well on many levels.
All new players at the ESE district level and many of the high schools. I have been making the rounds trying to get them familiarized with our program. We have numerous tours scheduled for the schools to come see the program as a field trip.
Good things and accomplishments:
The building looks amazing with the new turf that is in the back yard, the concrete was poured yesterday so we have room for additional tables. The awnings have not been scheduled yet but that will finish off a very beautiful and useable backspace.
Staffing is stable and I have the most amazing people working for me.
Brenda Felder will be retiring from teaching at the end of the year so I will be trying to find a new teacher. She is keeping this a secret from everyone at this time, she is possibly staying on in a job development/CBI capacity, anyone who is familiar with Brenda knows that she can talk anyone into anything. 
Aaron opened for the floor for public comment. Hearing none, and there being no further business or comments, the meeting was adjourned at 12:45 pm.

Respectfully submitted, Neal Benson for Andy Norman, Board Secretary
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